
South Annville Township, Lebanon County  

Board of Supervisors Meeting  

1036 Horseshoe Pike Lebanon, PA 17042  
 

Minutes 08/10/2016                                                                      Meeting No. 08 of 2016 

 

Minutes of August 2016 

The regular monthly meeting of the South Annville Township Board of Supervisors was held in 

the Community Building at 7:00 PM.  Chairman Dale Hoover presided.  Present were Dale 

Hoover, Chester Horst, Donald Umberger, Jeanette Henning, Jim Caldwell, Chief Ben Sutcliffe, 

Ed Kreider, Ed Fogelsanger, Stephanie Butler and others. 

Chester Horst moved and Dale Hoover seconded a motion to accept the Secretary’s 

report.  Motion passed 2-0. 

Chester Horst moved and Dale Hoover seconded a motion to accept the 

Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed 2-0. 

Bids for marking 20.4 miles of Township streets were received.  There were 2 bidders.  Alpha 

Space Control Co. Inc. bid $27,994.00 and D.E. Gemmill, Inc. bid $21,153.30.  Dale Hoover 

moved and Chester Horst seconded a motion to accept the Gemmill bid.  Motion passed 2-

0.  Dale Hoover moved and Chester Horst seconded a motion to authorize Donald Umberger to 

sign the Gemmill-South Annville contract.  Motion passed 2-0. 

Jim Caldwell reported that Garman Builders would like to apply the final paving on Phase 1 of 

The Meadows at Bachman Run and complete widening of Reigerts Lane in 2016.  Jim will be 

scheduling a walk thru with the contractor, prior to the paving. 

Donald Umberger reported on a recent bridge inspection of the Killinger Road bridge.  There has 

been some erosion on the east side of the bridge and some fill is required.  This is considered a 

priority 1 designation.  Umberger was instructed to pursue resolution of the problem. 

The Supervisors have been providing leaf pickup for residents of Fink’s Development, Behney 

Development, Valley Estates, Spruce Street, Bricker Lane and Locust Lane.  They have 

contracted with Annville Township to provide the service.  A one time pickup was scheduled for 

the residents of The Meadows at Bachman Run and Old south Crossing as well.  Dale Hoover 

moved and Chester Horst seconded a motion to continue the service in 2016.  Motion passed 2-0. 

There was no Public Comment. 

Chief Sutcliffe presented the Police Report. 

 



Dale Hoover moved and Chester Horst seconded a motion to pay the bills and adjourn.  Motion 

passed 2-0. 

  

 

 

 


